



RECEIVED

OCT 2 8 2014

HEALTH FACILITIES & SERVICES REVIEW BOARD

October 22, 2014

Ms. Courtney Avery, Administrator Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board 525 W. Jefferson Street Springfield, Illinois 62761

The Springs at Monarch Landing; Permit No. 12-036

Dear Ms. Avery,

I am the executive director of Monarch Landing, which includes The Springs at Monarch Landing (The Springs) as part of its campus. I am providing the following information in response to your formal request for information, dated October 14, 2014. You requested an explanation for the change in address for The Springs. As you noted, the permit listed 2255 Monarch Drive Naperville, Illinois, as the location of the facility, and the address under its long-term care license is 2308 North Route 59, Naperville, Illinois.

The location of the facility has never changed. At the time, Applicant applied for a CON permit to build the facility, the lot on which Applicant built the facility had the same address as Monarch Landing's town center: 2255 Monarch Drive. Please see the enclosed drawing, which was part of the application for CON permit. After Applicant built the facility, the city assigned a separate address to the facility: 2308 North Route 59. Though the facility's address has changed from the address in the CON application, it is located on the same parcel of land Applicant indicated in its CON application.

If you have any questions or need additional information, please feel free to contact me at (630) 300-1122.

Kindest Regards,

Renee Garvin Executive Director Monarch Landing

Cc: Brett Mehlman, Chief Operating Officer, Naperville Senior Care, LLC